

BALDWIN COUNTY

HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT

P.O. Box 220 SILVERHILL, ALABAMA 36576 TELEPHONE: (251) 937-0371

FAX (251) 937-0201

JOEY NUNNALLY, P.E. COUNTY ENGINEER

January 21, 2021

Baldwin County Commission 312 Courthouse Square Bay Minette, AL 36507

Re: Baldwin County Resurfacing Projects FY 2021: Group 3 & 3RA, BCR-2021-3
BCR-2021-3RA
BALDWIN COUNTY
AREA 300

Dear Commissioners:

My office has thoroughly reviewed the bids taken on January 20, 2021, for the above referenced project.

John G. Walton Construction Co. Inc. was the low bidder under Alternative 1 (All labor and Materials) with a bid of \$2,182,521.58. They had a mathematical error that resulted in a reduction of \$586.12 from the submitted bid. The total cost for BCR-2021-3 and BCR-2021-3RA was estimated to be around \$2,434,349.

Each bid package has been reviewed for the inclusion of the appropriate bid bond and errors. The following errors are noted:

- 1. H.O Weaver had a mathematical error on Group 3 of (+\$0.04).
- 2. Ammons and Blackmon had a mathematical error on Group 3 of (+\$1157.00) and Group 3RA of (+0.01).

None of the errors changed the overall outcome of the lowest bidder.

Based on this information, it is my recommendation that the Baldwin County Commission award this contract to John G. Walton Construction Co. Inc.

If you have any questions or/comments, please give me a call at 251-937-0371.

Sincerely,

Joey Nunnally, P.E. County Engineer

JN/sp/sa

ATTACHMENT cc: File